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Celebrating 165 years of Mission, Community, Service. 

The mission of Immaculate Conception School is to provide experiences to inspire, challenge, and nurture 
 the mind, body, and spirit of our students within the framework of the Gospel of Jesus Christ  

and the tradition of the Catholic Church. 
 

Merciful God, you are the Divine Builder, who calls us to build your Church.  Guide us in building our new 
Catholic Education & Activity Center, so that we can build the Church of the future by passing on the treasure of our faith to 
future generations.  Bless the work of our hands, and keep us strong in faith, hope and love, so that all we do might bring glory 

and honor to you, forever and ever. AMEN 

 

“God is good!” 

Sept 6, 2019     Bienvenido el parochia!         V. 45  #9 
 
Dear Parent,  

 
THE DEDICATION   We know our campus is holy ground and already blest by our hard work 
and presence as the people of God, but Sunday is the official Blessing as we welcome Bishop 
Edward K. Braxton, PhD., S.T.D.(Doctor of Sacred Theology).   The Dedication Ceremony will 
be immediately at the end of our 11:00 Liturgy.   We are welcoming YOU and our local 
dignitaries to the event.  We will process out of Church behind the crossbearer, Knights of 
Columbus and PSR and ICS teachers who will post in the Crossroads of our  hallways with their 
classroom crucifixes for a blessing.  Our parishioners will fill up all  hallways as the Bishop 
blesses the Education Center cornerstones, our Icthus and Beatitudes, and our crucifixes.   We 
will then proceed to the lower level gym and bless the Activity Center from the stage.  Light 
refreshments will follow in the Garden Level. 
 
CEAC DEDICATION BOOK   Lizanne Young, Lauren Powers, Penny Prindiville, John Conrad 
and Megan Gilbreth get much of the credit for our keepsake.  Sponsors will receive a free copy 
and we will be selling them for $10 each.   Keep your eyes open Sunday! 
 
IMMACULATE CONCEPTION PARISH LABOR DAY PICNIC   
 
PICNIC FLY-OVER   https://suelewis.smugmug.com/2020ICS/Picnic-/   
 
OUR GOD IS LIKE NO OTHER---WHAT A GOD WE HAVE! 
THANKS to all who worked Monday and our chairpersons for their excellent planning!   It went 
well beyond our wildest dreams for another first here.  If we hadn’t had the 2 ½ inches of rain 
Friday night, parking would have worked better but other than that, sell-outs and standing room 
only in Bingo ruled!   5% of picnic profits will go to the Nick Hopkins Family and donation 
buckets for the Hopkins Family in outright donations probably exceeded $6000.  Georgia-Kate-
Patrick and all our chairpersons need to be commended!  No real numbers yet but we are UP! 
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SE View from Church                MAIN STREET JAZZ                 THE MAESTRO 
 
CONGRATULATIONS TO MATT HAKE on being selected to perform with the Saint Louis 
Symphony Orchestra again as part of their EXTRA CREDIT program. The performance date is 
Friday, October 4th 7pm. at Powell Hall. He has some major parts and will be playing timpani 
on Shostakovich's Festive Overture, glockenspiel on Ravel's Mother Goose, and snare 
drum on Star Wars Main Theme. Tickets will be free and he’ll pass along the ticket RSVP link 
as we get closer.  
 
SLFC   Our Jazz Band played the National Anthem Wednesday night for the St. Louis Football 
Club match at the Fenton Soccer Park.  We are proud of our Band, Band Director, and this 
great opportunity.  It ain’t braggin’ if ya done it! 
 
HEAR THE ICS JAZZ BAND kicking off the St. Louis Football Club game: 
 
https://www.facebook.com/92348115959/posts/10157530167410960?sfns=mo 

 
CAFETERIA WORKER Needed– 4 DAYS/WEEK – M, T, W, F   10:30-2:30.  This is a great job 
and gets you out of the house and into the hearts of our students!  Duties include:  preparing 
cafeteria for lunch, monitoring students during lunch, clean up after lunch, running dishwasher, 
helping to serve lunches, taking out trash, mopping kitchen floor.  Great work environment, 
brand new facility, free lunch.  Please contact Connie Huebner at mrshuebner@icsmail.org or 
call the school office 618-281-5353 for more information.  We need you NOW! 
 
PARENTS AND FRIENDS   One of the not-so-secret reasons for much of our school success is 
the tremendous support of our Parents and Friends Organization.  I tell everybody.  I tell 
everybody about the freedom to dream that comes with gift of this organization.  Monday night--
-6:00 for new parents and friends and 7:00 for the general meeting.  I hope to see you there! 

Parents and Friends Executive Committee The Parents and Friends executive committee is 
very excited to welcome you and your family to ICS.  We are a volunteer organization made up 
of parents, grandparents, parishioners, alumni, teachers, administrators, and support staff who 
are all dedicated to the successful education of our children.  Our purpose is to aid the students 
and staff by providing support for educational and recreational needs, to promote open 
communication between all members, and to encourage ICS school spirit and pride.  We meet 
monthly, generally on the second Monday of the month except for holidays, to coordinate 
fundraising events, provide community events, and assist ICS with any needs that may arise. 

Our first meeting is Sept 9th and we would love for you to come!   We will meet in the Garden 
Level of the Church.   We are having a small Q&A event for our new parents at 6:00, prior to the 
7:00 meeting. Come ask us any burning questions you have. We will provide refreshments and 
snacks.    https://www.facebook.com/events/1752653924878868/?ti=icl  Hope to see you soon! 
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Parents & Friends Agenda    September 9, 2019 7 pm ICS Cafeteria  
I. Opening Prayer 

II. President Report: Holly Blaskiewicz 
III. Vice-President Report: Stephanie Roccosalva  
IV. Secretary Report: Katie Hart  
V. Treasurer's Report: Kate Kienzle  
VI. Public Relations Representative: Kara Boyd 
VII. Teacher's Report: Mrs. Borgmeyer  
VIII.  Principal's Report: Mr. Kish 
IX.  Old Business 

- Field Day T-Shirts: Jean Swip & Tammy Hoeflinger 
- Dining Out for ICS: Laurie Conrad, Jessi Gianino  
- Bags & Bubbly: Christy Hornacek, Jean Swip, Mandy McGuire 

X. New Business 
- Dining Out for ICS: Laurie Conrad, Jessi Gianino  
- Room Parents: Robyn Baker 
- Entertainment Books (Sept): Jeff & Shannon Howard & Julie Maul 
- Box Tops: Diedra Doerr & Angie Gregorski 
- ICS Spirit-wear: Jessi Gianino  

- Laser Tag FUNraiserΟ (Oct): Lisa Patton 

- Teacher Appreciation - PST Conferences dinner (Oct): Sarah Thieret  
- Trivia Night (Nov 2): Jessica Wachtel, Jessica Sheehan, Tammy Hoeflinger  

XI. New Ideas 
XII. Happy Hour & Volunteer Sign Ups 
XIII. Closing Prayer  
XIV. Next Meeting Dates 
XV. Important P&F Event Dates 

 
Entertainment Books   We will have a short assembly on September 9 at 8:07 in the gym to 
kick-off our campaign.   Buy a book $30, use it 3 times and you already got your purchase price 
back!    Shannon and Jeff Howard are chairing and got it all ready on Monday in between shifts 
at our Picinic!  Julie Maull will help that morning since Shannon and Jeff will be working at their 
parish in St. Louis all day Monday gettting ready for their parish picnic.  Stewardship!   Thanks 
Shannon and Jeff and Julie for covering.  Everyone gets one to sell.  If you can’t, please return 
but please ask others to buy before returning so we get the incentives for volume! 
 
DEACON NICK FLEMING’S BIRTHDAY IS SUNDAY the 8th.  A few cards would help him find 
out he is part of our family and greatly appreciated.   Fr. Gary Hogan, C.R., has his birthday the 
day before—Saturday, September 7.   Ad Multos Annos! 
 
ALL-SCHOOL MASS  Next week we only gather on Tuesday as Fr. Carl will be at the priests of 
the Diocese on convocation in St. Louis.   We will have our collection for St. Raymond in 
Guatemala, our sister parish.  Any amount of money donated goes so much further for our 
brothers and sisters in need.  Before we leave Mass, we will have a pesentation to Fr. Gary of 
$240 raised by some of our neighborhood children this summer to add to our total.    
The Baker girls (Rina, Arilyn & Karis) and Conrad girls (Sophie & Morgan) worked hard over the 
summer to make friendship bracelets to sell to make money for St. Raymond's.  They held two 
different bracelet sales in 2 neighborhoods and raised a little over $240 for St. Raymond's. 
Initiative and leadership and the Gospel in action!   
 
CALENDARS are in!   The oldest child in the family has it in their book bag.  This one-of-a-kind 
keepsake will keep you on task for our busy year, contains our policies, and has archival 
photos!   Thanks to Lizanne Young for her genius once again! 
 



GRANDPARENTS DAY    This year we will celebrate Grandparent's Day on Thursday, 
September 26th with the entire school to help show it off and since we have the space. The 
plan as of now is to have students attend Mass with grandparents. Afterwards, they will have 
refreshments and visit their grandchild's classroom. Details are still being organized and will be 
sent with more information in the future. 
 
FIELD DAY We hold ours at the start of school for bonding.  I love the stories of big sisters and 
brothers taking care of the little ones.  Years from now they will still remember.  (Funny how 
Adam and Ian can come home in story form from little ones as “Autumn and Indian are our big 
brothers”!)  We gather each All-School Mass and several times during the year to keep the 
bonding going.  We are one as we care for each other! 
  

Thanks to Laura Whelan, faculty, and all our volunteers for a great day!  
Jolene Sasser, David Bollone, Sarah Henneberry, Holly Blaskiewicz, 
Courtney Schilling, Brian Monheiser, Matt Voegele, Barbara Baum, 
Michelle Bender, Jill Holdener, Lauren Conner, Nicole Day, Katie House, 
Daren Williamson, Jill Thomas, Jessi Gianino, Tiffany VanMatre, Scott 
Daigle, John Canull, Ted Kroenig, Dwayne Kenner, Jill Georger, Jen 

Cooper, Chris Videmschek, Drew Armstrong, Stephanie Armstrong.  Parents make the 
difference! Mrs. Schauster’s Champs are crowned and only 3 bee stings and a nose bleed! 
 
SOMETHING TO THINK ABOUT  Since the 1950’s when Regional Superintendent Norman 
Beck  started providing bus service to the  Catholic students in Monroe County, we have 
enjoyed a safety feature that not all schools have.  In thinking about our morning bus service, 
we had 14 riders this morning and a maximum of 17 so far.  Arrival time has varied from 7:59 to 
8:08.  Time on task is a big reason for much of our success.  Starting school on time at 8:00 
and starting Mass on time at 8:07 are important.  This is not a “have to” but if everyone came 
by car to school it would lift a burden off the District and allow us to all start on time together.  
The District is in need of drivers.  If you know anyone, please have them call 281-6555.  Thanks 
to Director of Transportation Mark Keiser for all his help!  Something to think about… 
 
YOUNG AUTHORS  Thanks for chairing Carrie Stark!  Turn in date for the fall Young Authors 
contest will be Monday, September 30th.  This will also be the jeans day for students turning in a 
story.  We will again need parent volunteers for judging.  Please contact Carrie 
Stark: cbraun79@aol.com if you’d like to be a judge this year. 
 
Guidelines:  Please do not write your name on your story, instead use a post-it note or attach your 
name on a separate piece of paper with a paperclip.  The emphasis of the Young Authors program is on 
creativity! A parent volunteer will judge your work based on its originality, its organization (does your 
story have a beginning, middle, and ending?), and on its use of clear, descriptive words. Stories are 
evaluated based 75% on creativity and 25% on grammar and punctuation. You may also enter a 
poem.  Students in grades 5 through 8 may also enter non-fiction essays including classroom 
assignments. Judges will be looking for clear, descriptive sentences and well-organized paragraphs. Any 
submission may be written at home or as part of a classroom assignment. Please do not submit work 
that has been entered in Young Authors competition in a previous year.  Young Authors is designed to 
encourage the student to write, however a parent can help with proofreading grammar, punctuation, and 
spelling.  Very young authors may tell their story to a parent while the parent writes/types the story. It is 
important that the story be “in the child’s own words,” which is the state rule for the Young Authors 
program. Parents should encourage their children to work on their submissions as independently as 
possible.  Students in grade K-4 receive their Young Authors awards at presentations following each 
judging. Older students receive theirs at the Awards Night in May. All winners from fall and spring are 
entered into a drawing, and one randomly selected student from each grade will be invited to attend the 
regional Young Authors’ Conference. 
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ONCE ON THIS ISLAND, Jr.  MaryBeth is at it working her magic in casting and production of 
our Fall Musical schedled for October 17-18-19-20.   Our productions are labor and time 
intensive but the growth from our work in the ARTS is a major reason why we turn out 
graduates who excell in high school and life.  The ARTS help us connect to our inner being and 
our personal God-factor which helps us establish our spiritual side.  Thanks to our parents for 
making the time possible for your child to grow and know that it is how God sees us that counts! 
 

HEROES   Harry Reichert is one of mine.  Legendary.  Community minded. 
Historical preservationist. Leader.   Weston Reichert’s Great-Great Grandpa 
turned 98  last weekend.  Thanks for all the inspiration Harry! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS CAR, TRUCK AND TRACTOR SHOW OCTOBER 12TH 
2019.  This event raises funds that help the K of C to meet their financial obligation of 
supporting our CEAC. Third year---expecting larger turnout this year---takes up the entire upper 
lot in front of the Church and School---Kid Friendly-Family event.  Share with friends/ 
spectators:  https://www.facebook.com/events/641319156348963/  
 
CHILD PROTECTION POLICY   The online refresher course for 2019-2020 is now active. 
If you have just taken the initial Child Protection Course you don’t need the refresher.  The rest 
of us need to complete now.  Go to our website( www.icscolumbia.org ), Parents-Child 
protection  and you are there!  It is far better to have each of us inconvenienced and vigilant 
than to have one child hurt.   If you need the initial course, check our website.   You must be 
cleared by the CANTS and forms  from the Diocese so we can be safe!  Our first major field trip 
is the Columbia-Monroe County trip on Thursday, September 19.  We have room is you are 
in compliance! 
 

24TH ANNUAL JOE HOGUET GOLF TOURNAMENT–4 person scramble   6 spots to fill! 
Friday Sept. 13th  11am Registration 12pm Start  Columbia Golf Club 
$100/player or $400/team NOT A GOLFER? - $50 family & $100 Corporate sponsors needed. 
Proceeds go to ICS Athletic and Computer Departments. 
Email icsfathers@gmail.com for reservations and sponsorship  or more information 
 
Fall School Pictures will be taken on two different days this year. 

Sept. 10, 2019 for Preschool through 3rd grade. 
Sept. 11, 2019 for 4th through 8th grade   
See order form on website. 

 
The Gibault Catholic High School Men’s Club and Sunset Ford will be hosting a Ford Motor 
Company “drive for your school” event tomorrow,  Saturday, September 7th from 9am until 
4pm in the Gibault gymnasium parking lot.  Ford will donate $20 to Gibault for each driver that is 
18 years or older (one driver per household) that test drives one of Ford’s vehicles.  The entire 
process will take less than 10 minutes.  The Gibault Men’s Club will be selling burgers, 
brats, hot dogs and fries.  100% of all Ford/BBQ proceeds go to benefit Gibault Catholic High. 
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CHILDREN’S CHOIR will resume on Wednesday September 11th from 3-4. Choir practices will 
now be held in church.  Children from grades 3-8 are welcome to participate.  ICS students 
will be expected to sing in the choir section for all school liturgies every Thursday. 
Children’s choir sings at 9:00 a.m. liturgies once per month (dates TBD) and at 5 p.m. 
Christmas Eve and 9:00 Easter morning.  Karen Lundy-karenslundy@gmail.com 719-1815. 
 
THE SPORTING NEWS…   
Cross Country News   6 ICS boys and 11 ICS girls competed in our seasons first XC Meet at 
the SIUE First To the Finish XC invite this past Saturday.  The Middle School Girls (mostly 5th 
through 8th grade) raced first and our girls all raced well among strong competition of 355 
runners.  The Middle School Boys (mostly 5th-8th grade) raced well among 450 runners.  Drew 
Roche placed 50th and Bryce Raby placed 78th and both earned medals! 
 
Cross Country meets are open to all students as anyone can enter as an individual so we also 
had a few 4th graders who raced with the Middle school runners!  Shout out to the 4th graders 
who were brave enough to try something new!  Anna Mcgill, Lillian Braun, Lucy Keeven and Will 
Dalpoas!  Way to go!   Thanks Coach Susan Dalpoas! 
 
SOCCER IS IN FULL SWING.  Get your kicks at Oerter Park! 

 
Fundraising event for Holy Family Church and our 
school children who attend ICS:   Professional wrestling 
is coming to the Holy Family Parish Center.    
https://www.facebook.com/events/430428247545703/ 
And should any one have any questions please have them 
contact Elisha Schaffer 618-670-5982 or Michelle Bender 
618-781-6037.   And in this corner… 

 
HOLY FAMILY QUILT BINGO   October 27 th 2019 St. James Church Millstadt ILL Doors 
Open 10:30 am Bingo starts at 1:00pm BASKETS, RAFFLES HAND MADE QUILTS 
 
St. Vincent DePaul     Friends of the Poor Walk which will be held on Saturday, September 21, 
2019.  Pat Hogrebe and Joe Hubbard at St. Vincent de Paul tell me of the growing number of 
requests they receive each day from people in need…many  who lack the basic necessities of 
life – food, clothing and shelter.  All proceeds from the walk remain here in our Belleville 
Diocese and go directly to serve people in need.  Pledges can be designated for a parish’s St. 
Vincent de Paul Conference or for the St. Vincent de Paul Belleville Council.  Please consider 
participating in the walk at the Shrine or hosting a satellite walk in your local community.  If you 
have questions, please don’t hesitate to call Pat Hogrebe or Joe Hubbard at St. Vincent de Paul 
– 618-394-0126.   
 
SISTER THEA BOWMAN CATHOLIC SCHOOL     2020 CASH “MEGA” RAFFLE* 
$10,000 grand prize---$1,000 second prize---$500 third prize    ticket cost:  $100.00   
buy 1 ticket – get 1 free buy 2 tickets – get 3 free  buy 3 tickets – get 5 free 
Early Bird winner each month leading up to winners drawn at Sister Thea's Dinner Auction on 
Saturday, March 14, 2020.  You need not be present to win. 
First $50.00 Early Bird winner on Friday afternoon, September 27th.  Then  $50.00 Early Bird 
drawings: October 25th   November 22nd   December 13th   January 31st February 28th 
All early winners re-enter the draw.   

mailto:karenslundy@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/events/430428247545703/


1. 1:  To purchase on-line, go to www.stbcs.com, scroll down to the "Donate On Line"section and then click 
on "Donate Now".  Enter "Mega Raffle" in the section labeled "This Donation is For...".  If you give us a 
heads-up (via email or by phone) about your on-line purchase, we'll be able to track it more promptly. 

2. #2:  Send an email to either Karen Waide at cooperwaide@aol.com or Roberta Trost 
at roberta_trost@yahoo.com.   

3. #3:  Call the school at 618-397-0316 and ask for either Karen or Roberta. 
*If 230 tickets are not sold by auction night, Sister Thea reserves the right to withdraw prizes and split 

50/50 with a winner. 
 
ST. LOUIS UNIVERSITY has a project to connect with their past history in exploiting enslaved 
peoples.   The article is intriguing.  Please read and understand that even though we were not 
part of the sins of our parents, society is still paying the price.  The greatest single determinant 
of a good life is environment and inheritance.  What people did “in those times” create problems 
that linger for years.  Historians say it takes 150 years to get over a war.   Our Civil War will take 
longer than that.  A better world is not created by repeating the sins of the past. 
 
https://jesuits.org/news-detail?TN=NEWS-20190701034743USA   
 
Danielle Dorlac  Please continue to pray for her and her caregivers, especially Constance. 
 
LINDSAY(BRANDON)WHITE   Mason’s Mom is in Texas for cancer treatment.   Please get her 
in your prayers.   She is taking action and we need to do the praying.  St. Paul told us prayer 
alone won’t work.  Prayer and action works! 
 
GRANT TAYLOR Ms. Catie Taylor’s brother is in the hospital getting some infusions to help 
clear up some infections.  Medicine has come a long way and prayer helps! 
 
ROBERT NEAL, Grandfather of Laura(Mark-Declan-Otto)Oberkfell, passed away last weekend.  
Please keep all his family in your prayers.  No matter the age or the timing, we all suffer from 
the loss.  God’s peace to him! 

 
Honoring Illinois State Trooper Nick Hopkins. 

 

 

 
 
 
  

PRAYERS:  Special Intention  Lindsay White, Mark Fiore, Danielle Dorlac, Grant Taylor, 

Shawn Eichoff, Charlie Stockes,  George Perry, Angela Roepke, Jan Hoffmann, Bill West, 

Jennifer Nesser, Patrick Kish, Tom Kish, Owen Jordan, Patti Rottler, Richard Prater,  Donna 

Kania,  Libby LoPorto, Lindsey Herbeck 

 
Luke 14:  25-33   If you fail to plan, you plan to fail.  I know this runs contrary a little to  
Mt. 6: 34’s  “don’t worry about tomorrow so much” but as followers of the Cross the hard 
lessons are good accounting, careful planning, anticipating changes, decision making, and 
finishing the job.   This Sunday’s Gospel is perfect for our campaign of  Building the Church of 
the Future.   And we won’t be finished until this is project is paid for and by then we will have 
continued to build in other ways.  As Church, if we are not building up and strengthening one 
another, we are not Church.  So don’t worry so much!  We will get there.  Our Catholic 
Education and Activity Center is just another beginning! 
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Mike Kish 
 
Principal 
  
 
PS  Happy Birthday Mary!  What a great day to have a Dedication of our Catholic 
Education and Activity Center! 
PS  All School Dress Down Day on Monday the 9th in honor of the Dedication and the 
Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary. 
 
 
 
What Picnic? 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 


